
TOWN OF PAWLING 
DUTCHESS COUNTY, NEW YORK 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
The Town of Pawling will hold a public hearing on February 12, 2025 at 6:00 PM at the Town Offices for 
the purpose of hearing public comments on the Town of Pawling’s community development needs, and to 
discuss the possible submission of one or more Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
applications for the 2025 program year.  
 
Funded by the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), the Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) program’s intent is to develop viable, more resilient communities by 
providing decent housing and a suitable living environment and by expanding economic opportunities, 
principally for low-and moderate-income people and communities.  Activities may address needs such as 
infrastructure, economic development, public facilities, housing rehabilitation, and public services.  
 
As a member of the Dutchess County Urban Consortium, the Town of Pawling is eligible to apply for up 
to $125,000 in CDBG funds to implement automatic ADA-compliant entrance doors for the Lathrop 
building, as well as automatic ADA-compliant entrance doors and a ramp at the Teen Center Facility; 
both located at Lakeside Park. The hearing will provide further information about the CDBG program and 
will allow for citizen participation in the development of any proposed grant applications and/or to 
provide technical assistance to develop alternate proposals. Comments on the CDBG program or 
proposed project(s) will be received at this time. The hearing is being conducted pursuant to Section 
570.486, Subpart I of the CFR and in compliance with the requirements of the Housing and Community 
Development Act of 1974, as amended. 
 
The Pawling Town Office is accessible to persons with disabilities. If special accommodations are needed 
for persons with disabilities, those with hearing impairments, or those in need of translation from English, 
those individuals should contact Catherine Giordano, Town Clerk, at (845) 855-5040 or 
cgiordano@pawling.org at least one week in advance of the hearing date to allow for necessary 
arrangements. Written comments may also be submitted to Catherine Giordano, Town Clerk; 160 Charles 
Colman Blvd, Pawling, NY 12564 until February 18, 2025 at 4:00 PM. 
 
 
Dated: January 24, 2025 

Catherine Giordano 
Town Clerk 

Town of Pawling 
160 Charles Colman Blvd. 

Pawling, NY 12564 
Dutchess County 
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